Town of East Hampton

Board of Finance Meeting
Monday, May 15, 2012
East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room 
Unapproved Minutes
Present:  Patience Anderson, Timothy Csere, Mary Ann Dostaler, Ted Turner, Tom O’Brien, David Monighetti and Matthew Walton.
Member(s) Absent: 

Other attendee(s):  Jeffery M. Jylkka, Director of Finance

1-2.
Chairman Walton called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

3.
Public Remarks:

Jim Brown, 47 Wangonk Trail.  Mr. Brown stated he voted against budget, not because he thought it was bad, other than the fact there should be a full time town engineer not a part time.  In addition, Mr. Brown expressed his frustration in visiting the transfer station the past weekend and was greeted by a town employee requiring $20.00 for the removal of a Forsythia Bush that Mr. Brown was looking to dispose of.  


Karen Wall, 39 Barton Hill Road.  Ms. Wall expressed concern with the amount of money that is used on water annually for town employees.  

Joanne Barmassie, Board of Education, understands there are very difficult choices for the Board of Finance to make, and wanted to remind the members that the BOE has been cutting over the years since the economy has turned bad and lowering every line item that they possible can and hopes that the BOF gives consideration that if there are more cuts for the BOE to make it will most likely be from personnel.  


Karen Arjohansmyer, 16 Penney Corner Road, Portland.  Ms. Arjohansmyer was speaking on behalf as a member of East Hampton 3rd Connecticut Regiment of Fife and Drum, stating this core is one of the oldest left in the country and wanted to speak in support of the music system in the East Hampton School System.


Fran Klein, 12 Bellvue Street.  Ms. Klein thanked the BOF for all that has been done with presenting this current budget.  Ms. Klein felt she was able to understand this budget and appreciates all of the work that the members have done.  Ms. Klein suggested making a cut in all areas and not just one specifically.  
4.
Discuss and approve 2012-2013 Budget (2nd Referendum) for Town Council.  


Patience Anderson moved to reduce the budget by an additional $325,000 allocated as follows:


$227,500 from Board of Education


$ 70,000 from Town Operations – broken down as follows:


Decrease proposed funding for 6 month engineer position – balance of $9,500


Decrease $20,000 from the EDC budget for the part time employee/consultant


Decrease the contingency fund by $40,500 – with a balance in the contingency account $56,500.  The additional $27,500 from capital budget line item for cruisers and conversion equipment; this would result in the reduction from 2 cruisers to 1.  End result of this $325,000 additional reduction to the budget results in a mill rate of 25.99, .3075 mill increase, 1.56% overall increase.  The motion was seconded by Ted Turner.


DISCUSSION:


Tim Csere asked Mr. Jylkka for the final number on the Engineer Position.  Mr. Jylkka stated the original cut was $54,500- If the engineer budget is brought back up to $60,000.  This is approximately a $9,100 reduction. 

Patience Anderson stated the reason for the $227,500 is the overall decrease that is being proposed is $325,000; $227,500 equates to 70%, and 70% of the budget is Board of Education.  

There was a discussion of the current use of the existing police cruisers and what is proposed to be purchased.


Matthew Walton expressed his concern of reducing the capital portion of the budget and public safety verse the cost expense.  


Mr. Jylkka reported on the history of the contingency account.


Mary Ann Dostaler expressed her concerns on the elimination of the EDC position.  Patience Anderson stated she felt it was consistent if eliminating the town engineer position, the EDC position should also be eliminated at this time, until a town manager is in place who can advocate for these positions.  David Monighetti stated he felt the if the town was going to move forward the town engineer position has value well beyond what is in the budget and the EDC needs the support and is not in favor of taking either out of the budget.  

Mary Ann Dostaler asked Jeff Jylkka for clarification on the public comment pertaining to the water that is purchased for town employees and transfer station fees.  Mr. Jylkka reported the water at Town Hall is not drinkable and has been undrinkable for about 18 years. Mr. Jylkka stated the new fees for the transfer station went before the Town Council for approval about a year ago.

Mary Ann Dostaler feels there are lots of opportunities that have been identified, specifically the transfer station expenses and having an after action with the town engineer position and if it is removed and not funded at this time, she would be interested in a detailed analysis at the end of the year of what the true cost have been for the position.  

Matthew Walton stated that he supports the engineer position, and a lot of the work that is done by the town requires engineering, however the problem that the BOF faces is it doesn’t seem to be supported by the public.  


Patience Anderson stated that she sees the merits in both the engineer position and the part time EDC employee, and feels this is a deferral, not a permanent cut.  

The motion passed 4-3-0.  Yes:  Tom Csere, Tim Obrien, Ted Turner, and Patience Anderson.  No:  Mary Ann Dostaler, David Monighetti, and Matthew Walton.  

14.
Adjournment

A motion was made by Timothy Csere, seconded by Tom O’Brien, to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m.  Motion approved 7-0-0.
Respectfully submitted,

Kamey Peterson
Recording Secretary
